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DRAFT
Minutes of a meeting of Lewes District Association of Councils
held on Wednesday 18th May 2022 at 1.00pm via zoom

PRESENT:		Cllr S Catlin, Chairman (Lewes) Cllr C Armitage (Newick), Cllr C Baker (Iford), Cllr N Beaumont (Plumpton), Cllr M Brown (Seaford),  Cllr S Carroll (Rodmell), Cllr J Denis (Rinmger), Cllr H Martin (Wivesfield), Cllr J Scaife (Piddinghoe) and Cllr D Seabrook (Peacehaven) Cllr G Sims (Ringmer)

In Attendance:  Trevor Leggo (CEO ESALC), Emma Tingley (Lewes Town Council) Karl Taylor, Dale Poore and Ruby Brittle (East Sussex County Council) and Peter Sharpe (Lewes District Council)
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:	were received from Cllr Steve Hitchcock (South Heighton)
MINUTES:	The Minutes of the Meeting held on 15th April 2022 were agreed.
HIGHWAYS ISSUES:	The Chairman welcomed Karl Taylor, Dale Poore and Ruby Brittle from East Sussex County Council Highways Department.  Mr Taylor gave the meeting a brief introduction on the presentation to be received by the meeting which was accompanied with a slide presentation.
Highways has 4 service areas; Highways maintenance, Traffic and Road Safety, Transport Development Control and Transport Planning.  Mr Pore then explained that highways maintenance was their main responsibility and that the department is governed by policy.  Their priority was the safety of the highway network to ensure it is safe and work within a limited budget.
Policies are set by East Sussex County Council Members and approved by Cabinet and Policies shape the approach to maintaining highways and enable funding to be used efficiently.  All policies are set out in the contract with Costain Jacobs and the policies are followed to prioritise where to spend resources.  
The highway network covers roads, footways, bridges, tunnels, street lights, junctions and crossings, gullies and grass verges.  Revenue is funded by Council Tax, Business Rates and Government grants. Their budget is £10m including £7.8 for core services.  There is a winter maintenance programme and over 30,000 safety defects are repaired each year.  A programme of works was available on the ESCC website.  12 Highways Stewards each have a patch within the county and they are supported by Customer Service Managers.
There was then a brief question and answer session.  The Chair then thanked Mr Taylor, Mr Poore and Ruby Brittle for the informative presentation.
UK SHARED PROSPERITY FUND (UKSPF):	The Chair welcomed Mr Peter Sharp, Head of Regeneration, Lewes District Council (LDC).
The Government has launched the UKSPF, a central pillar of their levelling up agenda with a total of £2.6b funding over 3 years to 2024/25.  This was a replacement for the EU Structural Fund with each local authority given a set allocation.  LDC had an award of £1m over 3 years.  UKSPF had 3 core priorities for investment; Communities and Place, Local Business and People and Skills.
For LDC to access their allocation they were required to set out measurable outcomes that reflect local needs and opportunities.  Proposed interventions would need to be set out in an investment plan.  The Government may accept all, part of some of the plan.  The main aspect of the plan is local context must have a selection of outcomes and interventions, delivery and governance and must be development in conjunction with local stakeholders and MP.  LDC must demonstrate that there is capacity to manage the funding and deliver any outcomes in their plan.  The Government would then assess plans and announce outcomes in October 2022.  All projects must be spend and delivered by March 2025.  Consultations had been employed to held LDC with their bid.
A Working Group was being set up and representation from LDALC would be welcome.  Trevor Leggo would write to all Clerks requesting nominations.
The Chair thanked Mr Sharp for his presentation.
FINANCE:	The Chair informed the meeting that the current account balance was £1115.19.  Invoices would be sent to all Parishes for subscriptions in the next week.
INTERNET BANKING:	The Chair reported that Unity Bank would charge £6 per month for internet banking.  Cllr Seabrook suggested contacting Metro Bank who have branches in Eastbourne and Brighton and made no charge.  It was agreed that the Chair would investigate opening an online account with Metro Bank.
UPDATE ON PARISHES OF THE LOWER OUSE (POLO):	Cllr Caroll informed the meeting that the C7 is 6.5 miles stretching through 5 parishes.  In the last 3 years there had been 18 accidents.  POLO is a collaborative project between the 5 parishes trying to achieve a whole road strategy.  To open a bank account and apply for grant funding the group would need to a constituted entity.  However, by signing a joint constitution the parishes could be entering into a joint agreement that could then necessitate full AGAR reporting, auditing etc.  This clearly would not work for the project so a group of volunteers had agreed to set up as the constituted entity which would then make them liable for financial and legal matters.  There were insurance policies available that would cover the volunteer group for this and they could then become a Charitable  Incorporated Organisation.  
Support had been given from various local authorities and there was currently £4,000 in total towards the project which would be payable when the total amount for the project had been raised.
Cllr Baker then went on to explain that entering into a joint arrangement, a term used by JPAG guidance has certain formalities attached to it.  The formalities prohibit the opening of a separate bank account for the constituted body or from entering into a contract.  It was requested that updates on the C7 be given at all future meetings.
TWENTY PLENTY:	Cllr Denis had left the meeting. It had been hoped that he would give an update on this.  Cllr Baker reported that Kevin Moore had attending the Iford Parish Meeting that had been held in January and had presented a template resolution for Iford to pass and send to ESCC.  Iford had slightly amended the resolution, however, ESCC had rejected it.
Newick had discussed Twenty Plenty and only supported the scheme in the confines of the Primary School.
Wivesfield had received correspondence regarding Twenty Plenty and had discussed it.  The parish had decided not to sign up and like Newick there was a 20mph speed limit around the primary school.  Residents were not keen on the scheme throughout the area it might encompass.
It was hoped that Cllr Denis would be address this subject at the next meeting.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:	The next meeting would be held on Monday 12th September at 1pm and it was agreed this would be the AGM.  
It was then discussed whether meetings should be held at lunchtime (1pm) or evening (7pm).  An email would be sent to all Members requesting their preference and whether to alternate times.
LDALC CONFERENCE:	Trevor Leggo would approach LDC regarding holding a conference later in the year.


